May 22, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # J.1 Public Comment

Wr!tten c.or Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support Oppose e Date
Voicemail
5 0 2 7

Voicemail  [Lucas 775-354-6867 1 5/21/2024 17:00
Written Laura Peppard rpigold@gmail.com 775-762-3313 92 Zircon dr reno 1 5/21/2024 18:01
Written Jesse Hartford iranon13@yahoo.com 775-813-1258 2230 Trentham Way, Reno NV 89509 1 5/21/2024 18:32
Written Mike and Belinda Jackson joncady@sbcglobal.net 1 5/22/2024 9:15
Written Julee Conway juleec@live.com 775-685-0562 441 Socorro, Reno, NV 1 5/22/2024 9:32
Written Mike Bolte mikebolte1960@gmail.com 707-733-5157 7450 Rough Rock Dr Reno NV 89502 1 5/22/2024 8:02
Written Dalina Bolte dalinabolte@gmail.com 415-235-0184 7450 Rough Rock Dr Reno NV 89502 1 5/22/2024 8:03
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City Council Comment received from Dalina Bolte

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 5/22/2024 8:03 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Dalina Bolte
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:
dalinabolte@gmailcom

Phone Number:

4152350184

Address:

7450 Rough Rock Dr Reno NV 89502

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-22.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
wild horses proteccion.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
I am in favor for the city of Reno to approved 600,000 to build fences and protect the beautiful wild
horses

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party
persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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City Council Comment received from Jesse Hartford

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 5/21/2024 6:32 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Jesse Hartford
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:

iranon13@yahoo.com

Phone Number:

775-813-1258

Address:

2230 Trentham Way, Reno, NV 89509

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-22.

Section:
General Opening Session Comment (unassociated to an agenda item)

Item:
A.3.1.

Position:
No position stated - Concerned or Neutral

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Dear Sirs and Madames, | have a child who attends the Sierra Kids program at Hunter Lake Elementary
School through the Parks and Recreation department. He has attended it for three years and we
consider it a part of his overall school success. We were recently informed that this program is no
longer being offered at this location after this year. The rules of the program prohibit us from using
another site. | would like to propose that this decision be reconsidered. There are currently 41 children
enrolled in this program at this location meaning this decision impacts approximately 30 voting
families. Continuing to attend this program will provide important stability to our children. An
alternative private care program has been offered as a substitute but we know families who have sent
their children to this facility and have reported staff disengagement, bullying, and no structure for the
children. All these issues are non-existent at our current location. We have been told this program is
being closed to make room for a similar program at another location. We have also been told that the
principals of both these schools are unhappy with this transition but have been told there is no
recourse. | would propose that these decisions be made in conjunction with community partners to

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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benefit the largest number of citizens who truly desire the service. If this is, in fact, a resource issue, |
would submit that continuing it for those already enjoying the benefit until additional resources are
identified is a less disruptive course. This program is close to Reno High School providing valuable
work experience to students after school. We fostered a child last year who was able to work at this
location after her school day. She would not have been able to participate at another location because
of lack of reliable transportation. We fear that others may be missing this important opportunity with
this closure. Most importantly, this program has been an important part of our child's community.
Teachers and school staff are often available to assist students thanks to it being on site. The staff truly
cares about our child and contacts us when they expect him to be there but he is absent; this location
gives us the convenience of informing staff when we pick up our child early. As a family, we have made
strong connections with other families who attend the school and this program; we do not feel we will
get the same sense of connection at the alternative offered. The Parks and Recreation department is
losing an effective community building tool through the closure of this program. This is not just a
daycare to us. This is an important part of our child’s community and upbringing in this city. We hope
this decision to close the program at this location can be reconsidered prior to the start of next year.
Thank you for your time.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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City Council Comment received from Julee Conway

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 5/22/2024 7:27 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Julee Conway
Commenting_on behalf of:
Myself

Ward #:

Unincorporated Washoe County
Email Address:
juleec@live.com

Phone Number:
7756850562

Address:

441 Socorro, Reno, NV

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-22.

Section:
C Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
C.1.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Dear Honorable Mayor and City Council members; | am requesting the City Council allocate sufficient
funds in the FY 24/25 budget to fund the completion of a Service Plan in the Parks and Recreation
Department. The completion of this Plan is vital to engage the community and inform the City Council
of the financial and other resource options available to protect the Truckee River, support our parks,
trails and open spaces and provide recreation services to underserved neighborhoods in Reno. The
Service Plan was a recommendation found in the recent City Council adopted 2023 Parks, Recreation
and Open Space Master Plan Update. It is suggested the funding can legitimately be sourced partially
from the Residential Construction Tax Funds and from one-time General Fund allocation. Thank you for
your thoughtful consideration of this request.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's

meeting.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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City Council Comment received from Laura Peppard

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Tue 5/21/2024 6:01 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Laura Peppard
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unincorporated Washoe County
Email Address:
rpigold@gmail.com

Phone Number:

7757623313

Address:

92 Zircon dr reno

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-21.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D-5.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
| support humane Treatment of Feral/ wild horsses

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party
persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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FW: 6768::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System
(917753546867)

RDirect VM <RDirectVM@reno.gov>
Tue 5/21/2024 5:00 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

0 1 attachments (2 MB)

VoiceMessage.way;
Good afternoon,

We received this voicemail at Reno Direct, which appears best suited for public comment. Please see

below.
Thank you!
¥* Jennifer Pawliszyn
(She/Her/Hers)
Lead Citizen Service Representative
L 4 City Manager’s Office- Innovation & Experience

Pawliszyn)@reno.gov
1 E. First St., Reno, NV 89501

RENC) Reno.Goy | Connect with us: O DO OO ®

From: Donoma Unity <DonomaUnity@reno.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, May 21, 2024 4:11 PM

To: RDirect VM <RDirectVM@reno.gov>

Subject: 6768::Voice Message From: Cisco Unity Connection Messaging System (917753546867)

Voice Message delivered by Donoma OneVoice

From: 917753546867
Click to Call 917753546867

Hello, Reno direct and City officials. update official city employees You need to hear this.
This is for you. | just watched a woman with a tiny little child riding double on a bird
scooter. following athlete's a bird Fleet truck | guess it was it had a bunch of bird
scooters in the back of the truck. It was a white pickup truck. And it turns out that that
woman and child will with the fleet person. It legally writing. a bird scooter putting the
child's life in danger and it was done by a fleet coordinator and his significant other or
somehow there with each other. | don't know but they were definitely together cuz |
watched her ride right up to his truck. And talk to her and hang out. So for you all who
have told me there is no way flea coordinators are breaking the law. I'm watching it
happen. | have it. Well, | don't have evidence yet. But all | had to do is take a picture of
get out of my car and shoot a video and | would have had direct evidence, but | don't

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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really want to waste my time. Evidence cos you all don't seem to listen and don't seem to
care about the evidence that is showing the flea coordinators a break in The Loft that
bird scooters are breaking the law that the City of Reno officials who have gone into this
contract with third scooters are complicity in the LA breaking and they're making a profit
off of this that you call you call a criminal as well. If | am funding in the legal
organization. | also am a criminal or if a criminal organization is funding me. | am
complete it in there crimes. That's how it works. Obviously you'll have to be convicted in
a court of law by a jury of your peers, but we can put that together for you really easily.
We just need some lips of lawyers and some judges in Reno who actually have a full fact
and aren't afraid of City officials. | understand why you are afraid of City officials
because they also have attacked me personally in my own life. So | understand why
you're nervous because the city officials run rampant and they are not put in check ever.
But | will say this. | pity the fool who tried to come at me personally again, so City of
Reno your completed in crimes and | watched a woman put her child's life in danger bike
riding double on a bird scooter just now congratulations for your criminal organization
that you make money off of that feels Hillary. She V Pocketful of dollars. Or whoever else
has their hand in the cookie jar, which it's probably all of you because you guys are all a
bunch of greeting punks who don't know what it means to be a leader. You only know
what it means to be a manager and believe me. That's the last thing that you want to
achieve is manager. I'd like a call back 775-354-6867. | would like to know what the City of
Reno is going to do to protect children from dumb adults who are writing double on
those scooters and putting their lives in danger. Do | need to call CPS? What the hell is
the protocol? You call me and you let me know how you're going to protect children from
their dumb parents. Thank you for your time. And again 775-354-6867. My name is Lucas.
You probably have my number on speed dial.

(Transcription with high confidence)

The information contained in this e-mail and any attachments is privileged and confidential
information intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you have
received this communication in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone or e-
mail, and then please destroy all content contained within this communication from your files.
Thank you.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtINGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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D5 agenda item

JON CADY <joncady@sbcglobal.net>

Wed 5/22/2024 9:15 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

I'm speaking in support of agenda item D5 for the May 22, 2024 City Council meeting. Thank
you for your ongoing efforts to protect the Virginia Range wild horses. | live in the Virginia
Foothills and feel that the wild horses should be protected and allowed to roam safely for food
and water as they have before excessive building took place.

| urge you to please allocate funds and efforts to complete fencing in South Reno/Damonte
Ranch/Geiger area. Horses on the road in this congested area cause a public safety risk and
result in injury and death. As a resident in South Reno, | enjoy seeing the wild horses safe on
the range- completing the fencing will help protect not only the horses, but also keep the public
safe. Please continue to consider our wildlife when approving developments in South Reno.
Thank you for your time and consideration.

~Lisa Cady~

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1
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Fwd: South Reno Fencing Project - Belinda Jackson

Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>
Wed 5/22/2024 7:09 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Naomi Duerr

Vice Mayor
Councilmember - Ward 2
Duerrn@reno.gov
775-334-2017

*

o0

RENO

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone
Get Outlook for Android

From: Belinda Jackson <bjacksonkw@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Tuesday, May 21, 2024 4:54:02 PM

To: Mayor <Mayor@reno.gov>

Cc: Naomi Duerr <DuerrN@reno.gov>; Devon Reese <reesed@reno.gov>; brekhus@reno.gov
<brekhus@reno.gov>; Miguel Martinez <MartinezMi@reno.gov>; Meghan Ebert <EbertM@reno.gov>;
Kathleen Taylor <TaylorK@reno.gov>

Subject: South Reno Fencing Project

Reno Mayor and City council members,

I'm writing to kindly asking you all to fully fund the South Reno fencing project (Kenneth Way to Rhodes road) once
and for all in order to keep the horses safe on the range and the public safe on the roads. We live in South Reno
Foothills and have witnessed many accidents due to the horses on the roads and visiting the neighborhoods looking
for food and water.

Thank you for taking action!
Sincerely, Mike and Belinda Jackson

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAtNGM50S 1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/1
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City Council Comment received from mike bolte

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 5/22/2024 8:02 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

mike bolte
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:
mikebolte1960@gmail.com

Phone Number:

7073375157

Address:

7450 Rough Rock Dr Reno NV 89502

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-05-22.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
Horse Fencing.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
| wish to have the horse fencing installed for the benefit of all, | love the horses and they aren't
predators, they need protecting especially from motor vehicles

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
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Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party
persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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